
Making Disciples! 

   E-Memo to The Saints    
April  25—May 9, 2019 

Prayer Walk @ Bethel  

National Day of Day, May 2, 
from 6:00am-6:00pm 
Bethel will be PRAYING again 
on the National Day of Prayer, 
May 2.  

We will have a sign-up sheet in the Information Center 
for you to sign up for hourly/half hour time slots. 
(however long you want to pray.) 

A guide sheet to follow will be located on the white table 
near the library and you can pray inside the church, walk 
around the church and pray, or send your time in prayer at 
home and/or work.  

Please join us for this special prayer opportunity.   

Stewardship of Our Lives at Easter! 
 

To make the Lenten and Easter 

season a blessing to us all, it takes 

many people sharing their  

Time and Talents! 

There are so many hands, feet, voices 

and hours spent going above and 

beyond during this time of year. 

 Thank you to all who gave of 

themselves for God’s glory! 

Sincerely, 

The Board of  

Stewardship 

Meet and Greet Bethel’s Candidates 
 

The following Pastors and DCEs will be at Bethel next week, 
meeting with the Call Committees, the Bethel staff, Church 
Council and taking a brief tour of B/CS. Below are times 
when the entire congregation may come to hear the story of 
each man’s spiritual journey, to meet his family, and ask im-
portant questions. Please note that while we intend to begin 
each Q/A on time, we will expand this time if necessary.  

  
Please, as you are able, come, shake these men’s hands, look 
them in the eye, and listen to their stories. It is the sincere 
hope of both Call Committees that two of these brothers 
serve and lead us for decades to come.  Child Care will be 
provided for all these times below. 

   

DCE Candidate Jon Braun from Jakarta, Indonesia 

Thursday, April 25th, from 6:30-8:00 pm--Reception & Q/A  

  

DCE Jeff Bellach from Glendora, CA 

Sunday, April 28th, 12:30-1:30 pm; Q/A  [And most of that 
morning]  

  

Pastor Brian Mc Quiggin from Clifton TX 

Tuesday, April 30
th, from 7:30-9:00 pm; Reception & Q/A 

 
We will be voting to select two out of these four to Call as 
our Associate Pastor and Director of Christian Education on 
May 19th, 2019 at 1:00PM.   Please plan to be there.  

WE ENCOURAGE YOU TO 

CELEBRATE WITH US!  

Celebrate with us in thanksgiving for 

our future LCMS pastors and 

deaconesses! As these faithful men and 

women learn of their Assignment of 

Calls and Vicarages, please plan to attend the Call 

Day services in-person or online (via web streaming).  

Call Day services at Concordia Theological 

Seminary, Fort Wayne, IN 

Vicarage and Deaconess Internship 

Assignment: April 29, 2019, at 7 p.m. (EDT) 

Pastoral Ministry Candidate Call Service: 

April 30, 2018, at 7 p.m. (EDT) 

Stream the Concordia Theological Seminary call 

services online: callday.ctsfw.edu  

Call Day Services at Concordia Seminary, St. 

Louis, MO 

Office of Vespers with Assignment of 

Vicarages and Internship: May 1, 2019, at 3 

p.m. (CDT) 

Service of Praise with Assignment of Calls: 

May 1, 2019, at 7 p.m. (CDT) 

Stream the Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, call 

services online: callday.csl.edu  

Peace, joy and thanksgiving for your faithful prayers 

and support for the formation of these special 

servants!  

https://www.lcms.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fcallday.ctsfw.edu&srcid=119026&srctid=1&erid=433f745c-db6c-4244-a634-044d2c243bbe&trid=433f745c-db6c-4244-a634-044d2c243bbe
https://www.lcms.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fcallday.csl.edu&srcid=119026&srctid=1&erid=433f745c-db6c-4244-a634-044d2c243bbe&trid=433f745c-db6c-4244-a634-044d2c243bbe


Bethel’s Preschool News 

We have only 4 more weeks of preschool classes for this 
school year!  Please keep our preschool in your prayers as we 
finish up this year and work on plans for the next school year.  
Thank you! 

• Pray that the children and staff stay healthy and 
free of any accidents. 

• Pray for our teachers as they finish up this very 
busy time of the year. 

• Pray for the children who will attend this fall 
and for their families.  

• Pray for God’s wisdom as we make plans for the 
next school year. 

• Pray that we always remember that this is 
God’s preschool for His purposes and that all 
is done to His glory!  

Fall Enrollment – Our preschool program is designed for 2, 
3, and 4 years.  Our classes are almost full with just a few 
spots left.  If you or someone you know is interested in the 
preschool/child care, please give us a call (979-446-1578 or 
979-485-9835).  We are always happy to talk to anyone who 
wants more information or a tour of our preschool. 
 
MANY, MANY THANKS to the church members who 
have directed their THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS to 
the preschool!  Since our preschool was started 7 years ago, 
$14,000 has been given to the preschool through Thrivent 
Choice Dollars.   What a tremendous blessing this has been 

for us!  Your gifts and support are 
greatly appreciated! 
ALSO OUR THANKS TO 
THRIVENT for sponsoring our 
Preschool Mom’s Night Out activity 
planned for May 2.  With the Thrivent 
Action Team money, we are able to 
help in the purchase of the supplies for 
the craft activity and to pay for the meal 
that evening.  Our Mom’s Night Out is always a great 
time of getting to know the preschool moms a little better 
and making a fun craft together.  Thanks again to 
Thrivent for their help!! 
A portion of our monthly preschool income comes 
from offerings and gifts specifically given to the 
preschool.  These monies help us stay within our 
monthly budget and is so very much appreciated! 
 
ANOTHER WAY TO HELP OUR PRESCHOOL IS 
THROUGH OUR SCHOLARSHIP FUND.  Any 
money given specifically to the Scholarship Fund will 
help families who have the need for short term assistance 
in paying tuition costs.  Please designate on your check or 
other gift that it is for the Scholarship Fund.  This 
financial assistance means so much to these families who 
might otherwise have to drop out of our program if not for 
this temporary help from the church.  It is a powerful 
statement to these families that Bethel really cares about 
the children and their families.   
Thank you for partnering with us to do this very 
important ministry!  For some of these children and 
their families, this is making an eternal difference!  

MITES Gathered THIS WEEKEND 
Thank You Bethel for 
your Monthly Mite 
Donations 
 

Our Prayer for The 2017-2019 Mites Goal  
 

Dear gracious heavenly Father, we thank you for your 
great love to us through your Son, Jesus Christ, our Sav-
ior. Through Him we have forgiveness of sins, life and 
salvation. As Lutheran Women in Mission our goal is to 
make this truth known all over the world. By the collec-
tion of Mite Box offerings over the past two years you 
have blessed us to raise the funds necessary to meet our 
Mission Goal of $2,075,000. Praise God! This has al-
lowed us to supply the resources needed for missions and 
missionaries selected at the 2017 Albuquerque Conven-
tion. 
 
CHECK IT OUT either online at 
http://www.lwml.org/mission-
grants to see these mission $$ at 
work.   OR posted in the Infor-
mation Center on the bulletin 
board. 

Bethel T-Shirts 
Bethel family,  I have a few Bethel polo shirts and V-
neck t-shirts still available for purchase that we already 
have in our inventory.  T-shirts are short sleeve V-necks 
at $8 each in the following colors/
sizes: 

2 - XL red 

2 - XL navy 

1 - L navy 

 

 

The polos are as follows and are $20 each: 

1 - XL red 

1 - S red, and 1 - S red in cotton 

1 - S navy 

Please let Debbie Smith know if 
you are interested.  

979-229-4330. 

http://www.lwml.org/mission-grants
http://www.lwml.org/mission-grants


LCMS NATIONAL YOUTH GATHERING— 
We have been blessed with some generous special gifts 
from some of our members toward this event this summer. 
As we have some families with multiple children going, as 
well as some single parents with a child attending we’re 
going to need all the help we can get!. 
 
These Gatherings have been held for almost 40 years. I 
know personally that Bethel has attended since 1986 (and 
most likely in 1983 as well) and has sent over 200 youth 
and adults to these Gatherings over the years. Our flight 
leaves Hobby Airport at 6:45 AM on July 11th  We have 
contracted with Ground 
Shuttle services for 
transportation to the airport 
on the 11th and home on the 
15th. Again, thanks for your 
continued support.  
 
The theme is “REAL. PRESENT. GOD” centering on 
“Be still, and know that I am God. I will be exalted among 
the nations, I will be exalted in the earth!” The Lord of 
hosts is with us; The God of Jacob is our fortress.” Psalm 
46:10-11 ESV 
 
FUNDRAISING Our projected costs for the Gathering are 
$1155/person (lodging, food, registration and 
transportation). This comes out to a little over $30,000 for 
this event for the 26 youth. So far our fundraising, special 
gifts, parent payments and church contributions leave us 
with a little over $5500 to have everyone paid for. (Nine of 
our youth have already earned or have parents kicked in 
enough to have their ways paid for). It is our goal to never 
have anyone not be able to attend because of a lack of 
finances. 
 

T-SHIRT, ETC. SALES   
We will start selling Christian themed t-shirts, caps, water 
bottles, children’s shirts, etc. Sunday, May 5 and will be 
taking orders through Sunday, May 19.   A display will be 
set up in the Narthex by May 5.   If you like what you see 
please make an order – and as always thank you for your 
support in our efforts to fund our way to the 2019 National 
Lutheran Youth Gathering. (Pictures of shirts are just a 
small sample of what is available – caps, etc. are also 
available. 

 
BREAKFAST TACOS!   This Sunday (April 
28) we will again have breakfast tacos 
available between the early service and 
Sunday School.  We thank you again for your 
support - and you get a nice breakfast treat! 

 
DCE CALL PROCESS –Visits for two of our DCE 
Candidates are being arranged. We have Mr. Jon Braun 
(currently teaching in Indonesia) coming to visit us on April 
25 & 26 and Mr. Jeff Bellach (currently serving in 
Glendora, CA) visiting April 27-April 29. Exact schedules 
for these visits will be announced as soon as they are now 
being prepared. The schedules will include time with Bethel 

From DCE Randy & Board of Parish Ed 

Staff, meeting with the congregation, youth, the DCE Call 
Committee and a brief tour of Bryan/College Station. As 
soon as we know the details we’ll get them published. 
Please remember that during late April/very early May 
we’re also going to be trying to get three Associate Pastor 
Candidates here for visits as well so we’ll have some busy 
days getting our recommendations done in time to be 
considered at the May 19 Voters meeting. As always we 
solicit your prayers for guidance during this process. 
 
DCE Candidate Visiting Schedules 
Jon Braun 

 Note:  Jon is arriving on Wednesday and will meet with 

the you.  Below is when the congregation gets to meet him. 

Meet Congregation 

   6:30pm – 7:00pm Public remarks (Sanctuary) 

   7:00pm – 7:30pm Q&A (Sanctuary) 

   7:30pm – 8:00pm Reception (Narthex) 

 

Friday, April 26 

9:00am IHOP on Boonville Rd. - Breakfast with any 

members of Call Committee who can make it. (Off 

Campus) 

  

Jeff Bellach 

 Sunday, April 28 

9:45am Sunday School with youth and late service 

Meet Congregation  

   12:30pm – 1:00pm Public remarks (Sanctuary) 

   1:00pm – 1:30pm Q&A (Sanctuary) 

 
 

2019 Vacation Bible School 

Evenings -June 23-27 

Miraculous Mission 
At Miraculous Mission VBS, your 
children look into the Bible, God’s 
Holy Word, and discover God’s 
miraculous mission to save you, me, 
and the whole world! Each day we 
begin with a meal (served 5:00 to 6:30 
PM) with a free will offering to defray 
costs. Then, children up to this past year’s grade 6 have 
classes and activities from 6 PM until 8:30 PM where we 
end with snacks. 
The adult class be led by Pastor Gruhn. 
 
Registration – online and at church – will begin Mother’s 
Day weekend.   Watch for details on how to 
register.  Make sure you invite family and friends to take 
part. 
 
 



From the Board of Witness/Outreach 

Disciples of the Way 

(DOW) 
 
"Reaching, Teaching, Liv-

ing, and Working 
with people from all nations 

to make disciples of the 
cross from all nations." 

 

REACHING 
How does the ministry of DOW embody 

this mission with our refugee neighbors?  
DOW's weekly Arabic Bible Study continues to be a 
place of honest questioning, deep discussion, examina-
tion of the Word of God, and authentic fellowship 
among believers and seekers alike. As our neighbors 
encounter the Word of Christ and see it lived out in the 
lives of believers, the Holy Spirit is stirring up faith 
and action.  
      A special "Thank You" to all DOW's faithful sup-
porters for your gifts to sponsor the new Arabic Bi-
bles! 
 

"...Devote yourself to the public reading of Scrip-
ture,  to exhortation, to teaching." 

- 1 Timothy 4:13  
 

TEACHING 
 

Nita Karki (above left) is director of DOW's top-notch 
ESL and computer programs. (Computer Instructor, 
Mohamed Baidaoui above right.) These classes are 
provided at no cost to students and help them accli-
mate to life in America. It is in these programs that 
DOW staff and volunteers begin reaching out and 
building relationships with our neighbors. These rela-
tionships serve as a first point of contact to invite them 
to DOW's other programs and services, such as the 
Arabic Bible study (see above) and home visits (see 
below).  

"Whatever you do, work heartily, 
as for the Lord and not for men...  
You are serving the Lord Christ." 

- Colossians 3:23, 24b  

LIVING 
 

Home Visits allow staff to deepen relationships that 
begin at the office or in DOW's classes. The informal 
atmosphere of a home allows staff and refugees to get 
to know one another on a deeper level, and frequently 
lead to opportunities to explore spiritual truth and pray 
in Jesus' name.  
 

"I was a stranger and you welcomed me, 
I was naked and you clothed me, 

I was sick and you visited me, 
I was in prison and you came to me." 

Matthew 25:35b-36 
 

WORKING 
The staff at DOW come from various countries, speak 
multiple languages, and bring countless experiences to 
their work for the ministry. These diverse backgrounds 
allow DOW to connect with the neighbors we serve, 
communicate with them, and effectively advocate with 
other entities on their behalf.  
 
It is a privilege to serve Christ together as a team, work-
ing and handling everything as a Christian organization. 
Miracles in people's hearts and lives take place every 
day. Ministry happens even within the team while we 
do ministry together. Our mission statement comes to 
life as we serve because the Holy Spirit is always at 
work among His people, to shine His light and reveal 
the Father to the world. Thank you for being an integral 
part of this ministry and for helping reach the nations 
the Father loves.  

"Have this mind among yourselves, 
which is yours in Christ Jesus, 

who, though he was in the form of God, 
did not count equality with God a thing 

to be grasped, but emptied himself, 
by taking the form of a servant..." 

- Philippians 2:5-7  

CAR SEAT Check Up 
More than 8 out of 10 are installed incorrectly 
Are Your Children Buckled Up Correctly? 
 
  

WHEN: Saturday, May 4, 2019  
8:30 am to 11:00 am  
WHERE: Bryan Towne Center (Near Target)  
3125 Wildflower Drive, Bryan, TX  
• Bring your child and know child’s weight and height  
• For more information contact Priscilla Ofori, Passenger Safety, 979-458-0297.  
 
 Educational programs of the Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service are open to all people  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zAp15bmIGOSYqw7usyCFYolS6YJKDms8TrS794-WnUgj-symuQVSMWjRodj_rLm9kBTtM1JZ7pBIqXp3AfaE7uva1S3yeWaWsCg5WvcmHCbNIKc7TFY2N0OuOGCDEZHRPjY9q_qcLeN_e5yrm2rndiGQ-2gi2oMDVs58Yx-E-JkyeJbOe38D3DBRq7bxRBS1&c=k3iPMZDP0pNdrqa3zfXpvgWU1Nxd82FXR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zAp15bmIGOSYqw7usyCFYolS6YJKDms8TrS794-WnUgj-symuQVSMb8ZiY-oYdzWdwd44HRe58wB28zvOyqKrop_UJ17Kfkv0nung1_hmm_bBCaWccpJzehbGxhBS5nd1aZxzc2OY4gfdxuTmObwgAMd8IrRVBNiqUxuvvcI5hk5lLYtC5V5R2Pg2oCYC7GdOEfz21ILIoWdY4oMH3mzvw==&c=k3iPMZDP0
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zAp15bmIGOSYqw7usyCFYolS6YJKDms8TrS794-WnUgj-symuQVSMWjRodj_rLm9SGYoyAJrLZYWgTD12f2N0glxNlsxvNBx1oVJ1qGLHX8uHvYDpNDMUkr0wZj12PIUUc5nswWKewSFpfCNRIEbUdEfVQmU0lLRQP0LR25IICNPboVAHMbIDzQ99NT-DCZZ&c=k3iPMZDP0pNdrqa3zfXpvgWU1Nxd82FXR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zAp15bmIGOSYqw7usyCFYolS6YJKDms8TrS794-WnUgj-symuQVSMWjRodj_rLm9qqTfVnSQ2w5LkBGie0o6v90hhlOkhQaFGzVvRxgw85K-DVFb9dI4ZzUoiPEDKFrvrJoPLSUrm9EoaotAK5W9VZJ0512uVlxGvYr7IBqO0UyvpgxEzvsRVplq_aCGPsMr&c=k3iPMZDP0pNdrqa3zfXpvgWU1Nxd82FXR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zAp15bmIGOSYqw7usyCFYolS6YJKDms8TrS794-WnUgj-symuQVSMWjRodj_rLm9FC4ofAzT-U5rQmGrjrnWoXVOkXGkirdACFQl0c5bB2Ll5KzEP5Q3xvMYQCanb72Ie5g4j9E8oPsAlxdoM-O6Ii6BYljftIUdtJ-Eq5adProumQTblmtgsg==&c=k3iPMZDP0pNdrqa3zfXpvgWU1Nxd82FXRnMjkNW89


Lutheran Hour Ministries 

(LHM) QUIZ 
You hear them everywhere—
pious-sounding phrases that 
people think are from the Bible. 
But are they? Or are some of 
them not only not in the Bible, but the opposite of what 
the Bible says? 
      Test yourself today with our new quiz, “Half-Truth, 
Whole Truth, or Nothing Like the Truth?" 
I’ll be honest. We’d love for you to take the quiz yourself, 
but even more, I hope you’ll use the social sharing tools 
on the quiz page to encourage your friends and family to 
play, too. 
      I don’t have to tell you that the problem of biblical illit-
eracy is only growing. Together, we need to introduce more 
people to the teaching of Lutheran Hour Ministries (LHM) 
so they can hear and understand the Word of God. By shar-
ing the quiz, you’ll give others the opportunity to experience 
some of LHM’s most popular resources. 
      Please take the quiz today and share it as widely as pos-
sible! Here’s the first question to get you started: 
Your partner in His mission, Kurt Buchholz, President & 
CEO     Take the Quiz click below and pass it along. 
https://pursuant8.com/lhm/2019/truthquiz/?
utm_source=send1&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=t
ruthquiz  
 
 

Camp Lone Star 
Second Summer Discounts Ending Soon 
Register by April 30, you can save $20 off the full cost of an 
overnight week-long session at Camp or $10 off a 2-night or 
weekend session. This discount will automatically be ap-
plied to the camper's registration.  
        If you have two or more children attending an over-
night camp session this summer, take an additional $30 off 
for a week-long overnight sessions and $15 off a 2-night 
session per child.  
        Several sessions are already filled. Click here to view 
the list of sessions that are still available.  

This discount will end on April 30 at 11:59 PM - click 
here to register today! And if you experience any diffi-
culties while registering or have any questions, please 
don't hesitate to call our office at 979-968-1657 or email 
at registration@lomt.com.  
 
Please note, there is no deadline for discounted prices on 
Day Camp sessions. Day Camp is discounted by the 
number of weeks your child attends. Three or four 
weeks allow a $10/week discount. Five or more weeks 
allow a $20/week discount. Click here to view the Day 
Camp sessions that are still available  

 
 

National Day of Prayer Breakfast 
Thursday, May 2   6:30 - 8 a.m. 

St. John Lutheran Church 
15235 Spring Cypress Rd. 

Cypress, TX 77429 
Christian Life Center (Gym) 

FREE EVENT 
PUBLIC WELCOME 

  
You are cordially invited to attend the National Day of 
Prayer Breakfast at St. John Lutheran Church. Guest 
presenter will be Matt Popovits, writer, speaker and pas-
tor of St. Mark Lutheran Church. 

 
The annual National Day of Prayer has great signifi-
cance for us as a nation as it enables us to recall and to 
teach the way in which our founding fathers sought the 
wisdom of God when faced with critical decisions.   
  
Jesus wants us to love every person sacrificially, willful-
ly and unconditionally because this is the way He loves 
us.  Join us as we unify in prayer for our country and the 
resolve to love one another.   
 
Contact Chris Grimes at 832-498-3674 for any ques-
tions. 
 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/r9tzfv/vcby5w/71yu6yv
https://t.e2ma.net/click/r9tzfv/vcby5w/71yu6yv
https://pursuant8.com/lhm/2019/truthquiz/?utm_source=send1&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=truthquiz
https://pursuant8.com/lhm/2019/truthquiz/?utm_source=send1&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=truthquiz
https://pursuant8.com/lhm/2019/truthquiz/?utm_source=send1&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=truthquiz
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZnDAmCq0BLfrBp1FiorlOAZOo-0C_Fx85AETSPFd10CYK5wZ1YSpHqJdENyw8Yhxa9s4-8iuuCnKBXkddJW1KwKWAcniO6U5myLVJfbAhOm95UqgfrUsVq9q3XSdV7wEEL3vuW2SO_FyGs3HoWPMbFO5V-qJ9WkN&c=JNybeXVkvmWwJpN3nh-e6GCX4FTSM0IWwvivpJ5fQo1JJWrG2KN54Q==&ch=gyoOn
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZnDAmCq0BLfrBp1FiorlOAZOo-0C_Fx85AETSPFd10CYK5wZ1YSpHpW02-fBCB7L-f1qo3Fq26EAuCVO1SLMm7X6zs-lrmQEGqUP8xCgX0DRADEiQTuYmtFfVUZE58FPyQ1TjSjX6G0dUlrvHMqeMWWu-NK02QTh8D2wdpowcRLuQ-yvHfaVzEJHV22CmrhvCVo3sZcys8U=&c=JNybeXVkvmWwJpN3nh-e6
mailto:registration@lomt.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ZnDAmCq0BLfrBp1FiorlOAZOo-0C_Fx85AETSPFd10CYK5wZ1YSpHrneEROeQBEkyJAncvwa5_Sf1ZLYI_ijXlIXb1odlUGVWBTgLkeQqBc8AC6eNHGt16C2awxExNTLz2NyAXxgb_OvWFd-uFMuuQ==&c=JNybeXVkvmWwJpN3nh-e6GCX4FTSM0IWwvivpJ5fQo1JJWrG2KN54Q==&ch=gyoOngtH7YHKB


Ladies Lunch Bunch - meets the 1st & 3rd Wednes-
days of each month  (May 1 & 15) at Blue Baker on 
University Dr. at 11:30 or whenever you can get 
there.  We'll gather for our devotion and have great con-
versation and food.  We hope you can join us for a spir-
itual respite from your hectic day. 
 
Ladies Tuesday Morning Bible Study meets 10:00
-11:15AM in room 232, led by Pastor Bard.  Child care 
is provided upon request only.   
 
FIT FOR CHRIST   —  Hey Ladies! We still meet on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings (8:15) upstairs in 
room 240. Our workout consists of a warm up routine of 
walking, and then toning exercises which focus on upper 
or lower body or sometimes Pilates. We wrap up the 
time together with a devotion.  Child Care available.  

 
LWML Helping Hands will meet Monday, May 
13th at 9:00am in the Parish Hall.   All are welcome 
to come anytime between 9:00am—2pm to help tie 
quilts.  The quilts are shipped to Lutheran World Relief.  
http://lwr.org.   

Join Bethel’s Ladies in Bible Study and Fellowship  

Lutheran Women in Mission 
Bluebonnet Zone Spring Workshop 

Saturday, April 27, 2019 
9:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, College Station 
Cost: $8.00/includes lunch 

Speaker: Rachel Norris from Joy Pottery 
This event is open to all ladies of Bethel. Please let Rosie 

Schoenfeld know if you plan to attend, by April 14th, so we 
know how many from Bethel will be there. 979-820-0126. 

 

LWML Annual Salad Supper  
and Bible Study  

Monday, May 6, 2019 
6:30 pm in the Parish Hall 

All ladies at Bethel Lutheran Church are invited to attend. 
Bring your mom, grandmother, daughter, granddaughter, 

niece, or girlfriend and join us for good food, fellowship and 
Bible Study.  Bring your favorite salad to share.  If childcare 

is needed, please call Rosie Schoenfeld at 979-820-0126. 

 

Men’s Monday Evening Bible Study & Fellowship 
Group meets at 7:00 PM in Room 232.   
They are doing a study on Haggai, Zechariah, and Malachi. 
This study is part of the LifeLight Bible study series of in-
depth studies of Bible books put out by Concordia Publish-
ing House (cph.org). The goal of LifeLight is that through a 
regular program of in-depth personal and group study of 
Scripture, more and more Christian adults may grow in their 
personal faith in Jesus Christ.  

 

Friday Morning Men's Bible Study/Breakfast 
Group each Friday morning at 6:30 AM in the Parish 
Hall. The Journey from Unbelief to Faith.  A DVD 
series with Rev. Dr. John Nunes.  This Bible study 
conveys in frank language the lives of individuals who 
traveled from the outer edge of unbelief and apathy to 
the Christ-centered faith they now devotedly embrace. 

Join Bethel’s Men in Bible Study and Fellowship 

Bethel OWLS  
(Older, Wiser, Lutheran Souls)  
We will meet May 16 for our last time until 
September.  David Bronstad will present our 
program on preparing wisely with some pros 
and cons of end of life strategies.  Bring your 
questions and concerns.  It promises to be very 
informative.  Bring a Dish to Share and a friend. 

 
The Bethel OWLS met for lunch in the Parish Hall on 
Thursday, April 11 with 17 people present.  DCE Randy 
Moerbe led the opening prayer of thanks.   
      After lunch, Larry Piper reviewed Winston Groom’s 
2018 book, The Allies: Roosevelt, Churchill, Stalin, and the 
Unlikely Alliance That Won World War II. 
      Larry reviewed some basic facts about the war, de-
scribed the very different origins and backgrounds of the 
leaders of the alliance and presented brief biographical in-
formation on each leader.   
      Larry then discussed interactions among the three men; 
pointing out that although the three leaders only met twice, 
they exchanged thousands of messages and had other meet-

ings at which two of the leaders were present.  He read ex-
cepts from the Prologue concerning their interactions at their 
first meeting—The Tehran Conference in1943. 
      Larry discussed and compared the leader’s leadership 
styles and pointed out that Churchill’s post war “Iron Cur-
tain Speech” at Fulton, Missouri resulted in the NATO Alli-
ance which continues to the present. 
 
Dear Fellow Older Lutherans of Bethel, 
 

This is a letter of invitation and explanation of Bethel’s 
OWLS “Older, Wiser, Lutheran Souls”.  This group func-
tion is for our Retirees/Seniors.  
We meet the Third Thursday at Noon, take the summers off 
and change dates for holidays—Thanksgiving/Christmas/
Easter.  This is not just for couples as there are many who 
are new singles. 
Please call for information:  Lois & Martin Erickson—979-
774-7904  Or Joan & Jim Wuthrich—979-774-1152 Or  Ire-
ne Luther—979-255-3742. 
If you have suggestions of programs that would be of inter-
est for the seniors, they will be greatly appreciated. 



                                            Our Bethel Family 

The Lutheran Hour for the Month of April is 
sponsored to the glory of God by 

Bethel’s Friday Morning Men’s Bible Study 

THE LUTHERAN HOUR 
is on KAGC, 1510 AM on 
Sundays at 12:30 p.m. spon-
sored by Bethel. If you would like, you can sponsor a week's 
broadcast for $25 or a month for $100. Thank you to all who 
have given to this ministry.  

The 2019 Sign Up Chart for The Lutheran Hour is in the 
Information Center by the elevator.  

The 2019 Flower Chart for Altar flowers 

is in the Information Center by the eleva-

tor.  The cost is $30 per sponsorship and we 

will accept 3 sponsors each Sunday.   

Sandra Burns 25 
Jessica Cumbie 25 
Morris Guyton 26 

Preston Kissman 28 
Katie Stroud 28 
Susan Moore 29 
Chris Rutledge 30 
Elaine Thompson 30 

Terry Hausenfluck 26 
Brenna Scott 26 
Suzanne Black 27 
Joyce Jones 27 
Kaylee Royder 27 
Sandra Hemann 28 

STILL CREEK RANCH 
We have seen HUGE benefits in sending our kids to 
summer camps. In fact, in past summers, we have had 
many children make the decision to follow Chris while 
at camp.  We reach out to different Christian camps 
who are willing to offer discounts or scholarships, but 
there are often additional expenses.   
 
Would you like to help send a Still Creek child to 
camp this summer?   The cost (without our anticipated 
scholarships) is around $300/child. 
 
If you would like to give toward this, visit still-
creekranch.org/donate and write the note “summer 
camp” in the comment section or send a check to our 
mailing address below, and make sure to write 
“summer camp” on the memo line of your check. 
 
Still Creek Ranch 
6055 Hearne Road, Bryan, TX  77808 

Charlie Coble 1 

Stephanie Goehring 1 

Garrett Kuhlmann 1 

Dawn Spence 2 

Hannah Jackson 3 

Madison Rutledge 3 

Sara Galow 5 

Leann Jones 5 

Sally Olson 5 

Sarah Wilson 5 

Wayne Beesaw 6 

Tim Kappler 6 

Presley Luckey 6 

Molly Wilder 6 

Sophi Anderson 9 

Annemarie Hoffzimmer 9 

Alex Janda 10 

Kelly Montgomery 11 

Michael Clark 12 

Laura Lawrenz 21 

Henry Nettles 21 

Ben Ehlers 22 

Katy Hoffman 23 

Pastor Randy Bard 24 

Erin Bronstad 24 

Michael Clark 24 

Faith Clark 24 

Cidnie Amann 26 

Virginia Becker 26 

Kamryn Crocker 26 

Leonard Fritsche 26 

Sylvia Kraeft 26  

Heather Clark 27 

Kristin Paholek 27 

Brittney Samford 27 

Andrew Jungklaus 28 

Beverly Catalina 29 

Connie Silber 29 

Lauren Hightower 30 

Jenna Beyer 31 

Amanda Pannkuk 31 

Kaylie Scheffler 31 

Kallie Markert 12 

Dan Scholz       12 

Ruthie Bard             13 

Art Herwald              13 

George Luber 14 

Tara Nipps 14 

Kenslee Palasota 14 

Scott Kronstedt 15 

Michael Zucker 15 

Jennifer Bolting 16 

Lydia Guevara 16 

Nathan Sinclair 17 

Mason Smith 17 

Jim Wuthrich 17 

Katie Ellison 18 

Josh Addison 19 

Eric Jones 19 

Kamryn Frenzel 20 

Cullen Galow 21 

Mardell Byer 21 

Richard Hammerness 21 

Cliff Johansen 21 



April 25—May 9, 2019 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4221 Boonville Rd, Bryan, Texas  77802 
Phone: (979) 822-2742  |  FAX: (979) 822-4082 

www.BLCbcs.org  |  office@BLCbcs.org 
Preschool phone: 485-9835 or cell: 446-1578 

 

Staff: 
Rev. Randall Bard, Pastor, (979) 422-0046 
 

Rev. K. Lynn Stroud, Pastor Emeritus 
 

Mr. Randall Moerbe, Director of Christian Education 
 

Mrs. Debbie Sadler, Dir., Bethel Lutheran Preschool 
 

Mrs. Kathy Herwald, Director of Operations 
 

Mrs. Ruthann Stroud, Church Secretary  
 

Mrs. Connie Bard, Children’s Ministry Coordinator 
 

Mr. Nic Duncan, Facilities Manager 
 

Mrs. Katie Bentley, Office Assistant 
 

Mr. Jeremy Shilling, His Praise Band Leader 

Join us for …...  

Saturday Night  

            Worship at 5PM and Bible Class at 6PM 

Sunday Mornings 

   8:30 AM Divine Service (Traditional) 

9:30 AM Fellowship Time 

   10:00 AM Bible Class/SS 

11:15 AM Divine Service (Contemporary) 

Holy Communion is served on the 1st, 3rd, & 5th weekends 

of the month. 

Church Office Hours 
Mondays—Thursdays  9am - 5pm 
Fridays    9am - 3pm 


